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PRESS RELEASE 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

City of Lincoln Expresses Disappointment Over Lack of Transparency in Medical Respite 
Center Project 

Lincoln, CA, August 22, 2024 — The City of Lincoln is deeply concerned by the lack of 
transparency and communication surrounding the recent acquisition of a property at 1660 3rd 
Street by The Gathering Inn. The intended use of the 50-room facility is a 60-bed medical 
respite center for individuals experiencing homelessness. City officials and staff were only made 
aware of the project after the close of escrow on August 14, 2024.  

Mayor Dan Karleskint expressed the City’s concerns, stating, "The complete disregard 
for transparency and the failure to involve the City of Lincoln and its residents in discussions 
about this significantly impactful project is unacceptable." 

The City of Lincoln has serious reservations about the proposed medical respite center 
for several reasons: 

1. Proximity to Schools and Community Spaces: The facility is located within a quarter
mile of Glen Edwards Middle School and First Street Elementary, and within a half mile
of the Lincoln Community Center and Creekside Oaks Elementary.

2. Increase in Unhoused Individuals: With a capacity of up to 100 beds, there is a significant
concern that the center could lead to an increase in unhoused individuals choosing to
remain in Lincoln after their stay, placing additional strain on local resources and
services.

3. Lack of Community Outreach: The City is deeply disappointed by the complete lack of
outreach to the Lincoln community prior to the initiation of this project. Our residents
deserve to be informed and have their voices heard on issues that directly affect their
neighborhoods.

The City of Lincoln understands the importance of addressing homelessness within our
city and region. With the support of dedicated local volunteers, non-profits, and the faith 
community, the City launched a Homeless Pilot Program in 2023, which successfully reduced 
the number of unhoused individuals in Lincoln from 47 to approximately 20. This progress 
demonstrates our commitment to addressing homelessness in a manner that is thoughtful, 
measured, and aligned with the needs and values of our community. 

Moving forward, the City of Lincoln will be seeking additional discussions with The 
Gathering Inn, Placer County officials, and other relevant parties to address these concerns. The 
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City is committed to ensuring that any development within our jurisdiction is conducted 
transparently and in the best interest of our community. 

For further inquiries, please contact Erin Frye, public information officer, at (530) 709-
5894 or erin.frye@lincolnca.gov. 
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